
February 21, 2023 

As of 6:00am Wednesday 2/22/2023 the Friant Kern Canal is at capacity. Pixley 

Irrigation District will be getting cut out of the Friant based on priority with class 1 

contracts. Gowers will need to keep an eye on there pumps. I’m anticipating Pixley’s 

westside users will have water most of the day, ending in the evening some time. 

Pixley’s eastside users will run out of water sometime early afternoon. I am anticipating 

being able to get our water back in the canal Thursday or Friday 2/23-2/24. With that 

being said, you will need to order your water back on once the District has available 

water. Thanks for your patience the District has done everything we can to stay in the 

canal. 

  

  

  

as always if there is any questions please call the office. thanks 

  

Sincerely, 

  

Kirk Masters 

Water Resources Superintendent 
 


